St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School Pupil Premium Grant Expenditure:

Report to Parents/Carers: 
Academic Year 2015/2016
St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School receives a Pupil Premium Grant for each child who is entitled to receive Free School Meals or who has been entitled over the last five years, and for any Looked After Children. 
We are required to publish online information about how we have used the premium.

	Number of pupils and pupil premium grant (PPG) received

	Total number of pupils on roll
	 247

	Total number of pupils eligible for PPG
	90

	Amount of PPG received per pupil
	£1,047

	Total amount of PPG received
	£94313


	Nature of support & Curriculum Focus 2015/2016

	The Grant has been used to help subsidise  the following activities:
Enriching the Curriculum

Curriculum visits (travel costs)
Swimming entrance costs

Targeted Support
Y6 Booster Teacher
Intervention groups by part time Teacher  /Teaching Assistants (Phonics/ Writing/ Reading/Mathematics)
/Safeguarding Training for Teachers and Teaching Assistants to support pupils
Additional  teaching assistant in KS2
Peripatetic Music Tuition- Y5
Extended School Support

Residential visit- Lledr Hall
Education Welfare Officer additional support.

Children and Families Officer (pastoral support)

Extra Curriculum Activities: volleyball, netball, playground leaders


	Measuring the impact of PPG spending

	 The Ofsted Inspection Dashboard shows at a glance the progress of children using published data from the last three years. The latest dashboard highlights the following as strengths;

· Key Stage 2 value added in all subjects was broadly average or above for disadvantaged pupils and those who have special needs.

· Disadvantaged Key Stage 2 pupils had an average point score equal to or above the national score for other pupils in mathematics.

· The proportion of disadvantaged KS2 pupils that attained at least Level 4 was equal to or above the national figure for other pupils in writing and mathematics.

· The proportion of children that achieved a good level of development at the end of the Early Years Foundation Stage was above the national figure.

Pupil Premium Plus funding has been used well for children who are, or have been, Looked After by the Local Authority. School has been complimented by the Looked After Children’s service on the quality of our Personal Education Plans, which have the use of Pupil Premium plus clearly indicated on them. These indicate the personal and academic progress of each child.


